Minutes of  a meeting of Flaunden Village Hall Management Committee
[bookmark: _GoBack]Held on Wednesday 25th April 2012
Present: Geoff Andrews (Chairman), Ian Smith (Hon Treasurer), Ken Walker (Hon Administration Secretary), Dot Burgin (representing Flaunden WI), David Arnold (Fundraising and Events), Margaret Duckworth (Bookings Secretary) (Brent Rogers Secretary).
1. Apologies: Peta Woollett , 
2. The Minutes of the meeting held on the 16th November 2011 were read and agreed and were proposed by Ian Smith and seconded by Margaret Duckworth and signed by the Chairman
3. Matters arising: Geoff Andrews mentioned that the PC have granted  app  £3000to the VH for the redecoration of the exterior of the HallThe VH Committee are extremely appreciative and  grateful for this.The work will be undertaken by John Ashtonand it has been booked in for  starting on the 25th July 2012.It has been decided that fire retardant wood preservative is too expensive, and so a wood stain/preservative like Saddolin  will be used . Estimate for the work is £3220. .Geoff mentioned that he is in the process of getting further  quotes for the internal decoration which will be carried out later in the year when the exterior has been completerd..
Builders rubble has been found in the wheelie bin, but has been removed by Dacorum BC as a result of this a lock has been put on the bin and the combination for this is on the back of the rear door, Margaret has been asked to advise any people renting the hall to be made aware of this.
4. Review of Accounts: The treasurer presented the accounts for year ending 31st December 2011, and we have shown a profit of £1266.40 which is down from 1646.43 in 2010 we are showing a balance of £14,000 reserves. 
5. Pricing review: It has been decided to hold prices and review in November 2012
6. Flaunden Flicks: Geoff Andrews said that although we make a very small profit from FF the overall attendances from the Village residents have been very disappointing. Ken Walker suggested that perhaps we could hold a series of older comedy films and try to get some commitment from attendees in advance. Geoff is going to put an article in the Flaunden Flyer and the Astonisher to try to encourage more interest.
7. Fund Raising : David Arnold said in view of the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations it would be prudent to leave any event until the Autumn
8. AGM Review for 2011 : Geoff Andrews went through the agenda for the AGM to be held on the 18th May in the village hall at 7:45pm. Margaret is stepping down as Booking Secretary and we are putting notices around asking for anyone who would like to serve on the committee in this capacity to put  their name or names forward. Margaret will carry on for two months the  until we get someone.
9. Any other business: Margaret Duckworth mentioned that we may get another booking for  dance classes.
       The forthcoming Art Exhibition is to be mentioned in the next Flaunden Flyer Brent and Ken
.       will organise this plus a mention in the Astonisher     
       Ken Walker mentioned that his friend is going to give an illustrated talk on walking in    
        Ethiopia on the 10th August.
      . Ian Smith asked if we had had any enquiries through the website and 
        Geoff reported that we were now getting frequent hits. In the last 3 months we have had   
       about £280 worth of bookings thru’ the web.   It was agreed that it was a pity that neither 
        the church nor the PC embraced the web site as it could become the main communication 
       tool for all the village.
     Next meeting dates November 14th 2012 and April 24th 2013.
10. Meeting concluded and closed at 9:10 pm. 

